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The Penn Township Board of Supervisors (PTS) met in the Municipal Building on Wednesday, November 29, 2017, at 7:00 PM.  Chairman Joseph Landis, Vice-chairman Pamela Huss and Supervisor Jesse Boyer III were in attendance. Other personnel present were Solicitor Mark Allshouse, Roadmaster Kenneth Chubb, Secretary Helen Klinepeter, and Elizabeth Goodhart (Treasurer/Recording Secretary).  Chairman Landis called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. He announced that the meeting was being recorded to aid in the preparation of the minutes.  A list of visitors is on file in the Township office. 
The Chairman stated there were three Executive Sessions held on November 10, 2017, November 16, 2017, and November 29, 2017, regarding personnel.
BURNING ORDINANCE

Ordinance 2017-01 was advertised during the weeks of November 9, 2017, and November 16, 2017, in the Perry County Times.  Proof of Publication is available for public review.  There was no public comment.  Upon a Landis/Huss motion, the PTS unanimously approved Ordinance 2017-01.
NUISANCE ORDINANCE

Ordinance 2017-02 was advertised during the weeks of November 9, 2017, and November 16, 2017, in the Perry County Times.  Proof of Publication is available for public review.  There was no public comment.  Upon a Landis/Huss motion, the PTS unanimously approved Ordinance 2017-02.
SOLID WASTE AND RECYCLING ORDINANCE

Ordinance 2017-03 was advertised during the weeks of November 9, 2017, and November 16, 2017, in the Perry County Times.  Proof of Publication is available for public review.  There was no public comment.  Upon a Landis/Huss motion, the PTS unanimously approved Ordinance 2017-03.
VISITORS
Sue Smith

Mrs. Smith commented on the safety hazard along State Road where vehicles are parked which stick out close to the road.  She also asked about the status of the police vehicles.  Chairman Landis stated they will be looking at this.  Mrs. Smith stated that although the issues at 9 Rupp Road have been resolved, the property is an eyesore.  The Codes Enforcement Officer will be instructed to check into this.
Stanley Mutzabaugh

Mr. Mutzabaugh asked the purpose of hiring a Township Manager.  Chairman Landis stated this person will manage the Township office, insure the office is running efficiently, look into grants for the Township, prepare for all required meetings, be the face of community, and inform the Supervisors of activities within the Township.  Mr. Mutzabaugh stated the Board had previously discussed hiring a full-time employee to act as part-time Township Manager and part-time Roadmaster.  The Chairman stated when the Roadmaster was hired in 2016, he was hired as a full-time Roadmaster.  Mr. Mutzabaugh asked if the Police vehicles are still insured and was informed they are.  Mr. Mutzabaugh asked if there are excess funds at the present time.  He was informed there are excess funds but those funds are required for expenses until additional funds are received beginning March 2018.  Mr. Mutzabaugh mentioned the Perdix lawsuit and asked if there is insurance that will cover any payment the Township may need to make.  He was informed there is no insurance, and the Township will need to cover any payments mandated by the court.  Chairman Landis stated the Board has options if a payment is required.  Mr. Mutzabaugh questioned the increased budget amount for the Emergency Management expense.  The Chairman stated that food and supplies must be available in the Township building if there is an emergency.  
Byron Worner
Mr. Worner mentioned the new radio communication system.  He stated the Emergency Management officer is not included in the new system.  He also stated the Township currently has no way to communicate with Duncannon Fire Company (DFC).  He suggested the Township contact the local government to give access to the Township, including the road crew, to communicate with the DFC and the County.
Lee Wright

Mr. Wright asked why the decision was made to hire a full-time Roadmaster rather than hiring a Roadmaster/Township Manager.  Chairman Landis stated he did not agree with combining the positions and chose to hire Mr. Chubb as a full-time Roadmaster. 

INVOICES AND EXPENDITURES 
Upon unanimous approval of a Boyer/Landis motion, the PTS voted to approve payment of checks 30345 through 30388 totaling $22,030.91 from the PLGIT General Fund account, ACH payments totaling $17,680.79 from the Orrstown Bank General Fund account, PTPRB check 01735 in the amount of $94.73, and Liquid Fuel check 00255 in the amount of $59,298.30.  Also approved was a transfer from the PLGIT General Fund account to the PLGIT Plus account in the amount of $5,000.00, a transfer from the PLGIT General Fund account to the Capital Reserve account in the amount of $10,000.00, a transfer from the Orrstown General Fund to the Orrstown PTPRB checking account in the amount of $94.73, and a transfer from the Orrstown Bank General Fund to the Orrstown Fire Tax Checking account in the amount of $1,436.48. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer's Report was unanimously approved, subject to audit, upon the passage of a Landis/Huss motion.   
CAPITAL RESERVE CD RENEWAL


There was a Boyer/Huss motion to approve re-investing a Capital Reserve CD as a11-month Municipal Easy Access CD at Pennian Bank at a rate of 1.00%.  Motion passed by unanimous vote of the PTS.  

MINUTES 

Upon a Landis/Huss motion, the PTS unanimously approved the minutes of the October 25, 2017, PTS meeting, and the November 8, 2017, Budget workshop meeting.    
HIGHWAY REPORT – The monthly Highway report was provided.  
Salt Spreader

Roadmaster Chubb stated he contacted the municipality who purchased one of the salt spreaders he was looking to purchase.  Their road crew did not recommend the model they were using.  Mr. Chubb stated he will update the information in the packets he provided to the Board. 
Twin Oaks Drive – Speed Limit

Mr. Chubb will conduct a speed limit study for this road and report back to the PTS.  The ordinance will be tabled until the study is completed.  

Supervisor Boyer asked about the speedhump issue on School House Road.  Mr. Chubb stated the engineer stated this road does not warrant speed humps based on federal regulations.  
Henry Holman III asked for the status of the suggested snow plow agreement with Wheatfield Township as it relates to Twin Oaks Drive.  Mr. Chubb stated he has not received a decision from Wheatfield Township.  Several meeting attendees stated they read in the newspaper that Wheatfield Township did not agree to this suggestion.  Supervisor Boyer stated he will contact officials at Wheatfield Township to discuss further.
PENN TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION (PTPC) 
PA Options For Wellness, Inc. (PAOFW)
The Township received a letter from PAOFW requesting the PTS reaffirm the prior approval of their land development plan with contingencies. The Secretary will work with the Solicitor to prepare a letter to PAOFW instructing them to complete the contingencies of the plan.
Bruce and Connie Betz Subdivision Plan
Joseph Burget of Burget & Associates was present representing Bruce and Connie Betz.  The Betz’s own Lots 7 and 8 on the cul-de-sac on Twin Oaks Drive.  They would like to add 2.23 acres to Lot 8 from Lot 7 to make Lot 8 eligible for Clean & Green.  
AOR for Section 306, Preliminary Plat Procedure Landis/Huss
AOR for Section 309.A.a, Plan Scale Landis/Boyer

AOR for Section 309.A.7, Map Scale Landis/Huss
Plus 4 items to be completed

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT – No Report.
ZONING REPORT – Report was presented.
SEO REPORT – Report was presented.
ACD Realty Holding Tank Renewal
PARK AND RECREATION BOARD (PTPRB) REPORT – No report.
PENN TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY (PTMA) – Draft minutes were provided for review.  
uss 

SECRETARY’S REPORT 
Time Clock

The Township received a counteroffer of $145.00 for one of the time clocks or a clock and a time card rack for $155.00.  Upon a Boyer/Landis motion, the PTS unanimously agreed to accept the counteroffers.

PennDOT Letter of Understanding of Linton Hill Bridge
The Township has received a Letter of Understanding from PennDOT regarding the Linton Hill Road Bridge Replacement project.  The letter states PennDOT will waive the 5% share due from Penn Township and in turn, the Township will be required to pay 100% of the inspection of the project.  Secretary Klinepeter stated the project design, which will include a dry hydrant, is scheduled for 2018 while the construction will occur in 2019.  Upon a Landis/Boyer motion, the PTS unanimously agreed to sign the Letter of Understanding.
Burning Ordinance

The Secretary provided a draft Burning Ordinance for the PTS to review.  The Solicitor also reviewed the ordinance.  Upon a Boyer/Landis motion, the PTS unanimously approved advertisement of the ordinance. 
Nuisance Ordinance

The Secretary provided a draft Nuisance Ordinance for the PTS to review.  The Solicitor also reviewed the ordinance.  Upon a Landis/Huss motion, the PTS unanimously approved advertisement of the ordinance. 

Solid Waste Ordinance

The Secretary provided a draft Solid Waste Ordinance provided by Perry County for the PTS to review.  The Solicitor also reviewed the ordinance.  Upon a Landis/Boyer motion, the PTS unanimously approved advertisement of the ordinance. 

ENGINEER REPORT – No report. 
SOLICITOR REPORT – Report was submitted.

EMERGENCY SERVICES 
Fire Committee –  A meeting was held on October 11, 2017.  

Per records maintained by the Highway crew, the DFC used Penn Township diesel and fuel valued at $464.76.  Upon a Landis/Boyer motion, the PTS unanimously approved payment to the Penn Township General Fund of $464.76 from the Fire Tax Checking account.  Chairman Landis suggested the DFC be provided keys to access the Township’s diesel and fuel.  A log will be used to record the amounts used by the DFC.  Chairman’s suggestion was unanimously approved with a Landis/Huss motion.
Police Report – Report of monies received was provided.
EMS – No report.
PERMIT REPORT – Report was provided.
OLD BUSINESS 
Complaints – The Secretary provided a list of nuisance complaints and any action taken.  
Budget Meeting Dates 

The next budget meeting is scheduled for November 8, 2017, at 6:00 PM.  Upon a Landis/Boyer motion, the PTS unanimously approved advertisement of this budget meeting.
NEW BUSINESS 
Codes Enforcement Officer

Upon a Landis/Boyer motion, the PTS unanimously agreed to offer the Codes Enforcement Officer position per the Ordinance to Tony Klase. 

ADJOURNMENT

With unanimous approval of a Landis/Huss motion, the PTS voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:48 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Elizabeth Goodhart
Treasurer/Recording Secretary
